
October 2015  
 

Dear Parents and Carers , 
 

It has been a busy half term with many activities here at Bryn Alyn, including our Open Evening, 

which was a great success.  This newsletter will give you a flavour of what has been happening over 

the past 8 weeks . 
 
 

Our initial assemblies this term focussed again on standards in terms of work ethic, behaviour, uni-

form and general appearance.  Thank you for supporting the school in these matters.  Our partner-

ship is critical to the success of our young people.  
 
 

The annual Governors Report to parents has been published this week and you should be receiving a 

copy from your child shortly.  
 

 

BAD WEATHER  

Please assume the school is open unless you hear otherwise. Information will be available on Heart 

Radio 96-107fm,  www.heart.co.uk and the Wrexham Council website: www.wrexham.gov.uk.  
 

 

All the best for the half term holiday and keep safe over the Halloween and firework season.  
 

Yours sincerely  

B. Whiteley 
(Headteacher)  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

               

                          

Ysgol Bryn Alyn  
L L Y T H Y R   N E W Y D D I O N  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
OCTOBER 

Thursday 22nd   End of term for pupils  

Friday 23rd   Teacher training day  
 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 2nd   School opens 

Fri 13th    Children in Need  

Thurs 26th   Presentation Evening  

Mon 30th    Year 11 mock exams begin 
 

DECEMBER 

Tues 8th    Year 10 Christmas Fayre  

Wed 9th    Christmas Bingo  

Fri 18th    End of Term  

 

 

2005/ 2008/ 2011/ 2014 
 

 



 

CLASS OF 2015 
 

GCSE results continue to improve!  
 

48.1% of pupils achieved 5A* - C grades 
(including English & Maths) 

A School Record!  
 

99%  of pupils achieved 5A* - G grades 
Equalling the School Record!  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
                                         

 

OPEN DAY  

This yearôs Open Day took place on Thursday 8
th
  

October.  It was a great success with visitors  
enjoying seeing the best that Ysgol Bryn Alyn has 

to offer. 
 

Several visitors took advantage of the tours  
during the school day, which enabled them to see 

teaching and learning taking place. 
 

After school, staff and a large number of  
pupils were involved in departmental activities. 
Pupils from both Key Stages acted as guides, 

giving visitors tours of the school. 
 

In the evening, there were some brief  
presentations from Mr Whiteley, Mrs Jones and 

several pupils, who spoke about their experiences 
at Ysgol Bryn Alyn. 

 

If you missed Open Day and would like to see 
what our school has to offer, please contact us on 

01978 720700. 

Some of our very talented pupils 
took part in a  

gymnastics display on the evening 

Applying for a Secondary School Place 
 

Parents/carers of pupils who require a place at  
secondary school in September 2016 must  

apply by 6th November 2015. 
 

To apply for a place at Ysgol Bryn Alyn, please visit 
www.ysgolbrynalyn.co.uk and follow the link.  

The Hall was full as Mr Whiteley, Mrs 
Jones and some YBA pupils gave brief 

presentations 

Prefects with Mr Whiteley and Mrs 
Jones, helped out on Open Eve-

Holly Jones from Year 1 in Heulfan won 

a Paperwhite Kindle as a result of the 
treasure hunt she took part in  

during the Open Evening.  Visitors had 
to visit at least 9 departments in the 

school where they received a stamp or 

sticker and were then entered into the 
prize draw. 

Mr Whiteley presented Holly with her 
prize. 



 

Items to make up  

hampers for our annual 

Christmas Bingo Evening 

on Wednesday  

December 8th  

 

Tins ɷbottles ɷ  

packetsɷ raffle prizes  

 

No perishable items 

please.  Please leave  

donations at the school 

office.   

 

Thank you! 

WANTED  

J 

Reward Activities are held at Christmas, Easter and 

at the end of the Summer term.  Please  

remember that in order for your child to attend 

these activities they must achieve 92%  

attendance each term.  

Phone: Verona or  Lesley on 01978 720700 

Email 

lesley.farmery@ysgolbrynalyn.wrexham.sch.uk 

Ysgol Bryn Alyn Library 

Every Thursday (term time) 

12:45 ñ 2:30  

In a warm and inviting place to have informal 

discussions, learn new skills and help with  

supporting your child at school. 

Drop in for a tea /coffee and biscuits.  

 

Ysgol Bryn 

Alyn Parent 

Community 

Group 

  You are invited to join us 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING  
Ysgol Bryn Alyn staff and some Year 11 pupils 
took part in the Worldôs Biggest Coffee Morning 

to raise funds for MacMillan Cancer Care. 
Some staff made and donated cakes, and the 

total amount raised was Ã225. 



Teams4u Shoebox Appeal  

Getting to School On Time 
 

Parents have a legal responsibility to ensure that their children  
attend school regularly and on time.   

 

Please support us in ensuring that your child arrives punctually to 
school for morning registration at 8.50am.   

 

If your child goes home for dinner, please ensure he/she returns to 
school by 1.15pm for afternoon registration.  

 

If you have any particular issues or difficulties in getting your child to 
school on time, please contact his/her Achievement  

Co-ordinator to discuss. 

 
 

 

The Welsh Baccalaureate class of 2016 will again be running the Christmas shoe-
box appeal this year with Teams4u.  

 

Pupils have been given information about the shoeboxes and what can go in them. 
 

Last year we raised 52 boxes, weôre hoping to beat this number this year as it's 
the 25th anniversary of 'the shoebox appeal'! 

 

We are really keen to encourage pupils to get involved as it's a great charity, and 'close to 
home' as Dave Cooke (Founder of the 'Christmas shoebox') came from Gwersyllt. 

 

For further information regarding the appeal please visit www.teams4u.com  

Digital Literacy  
 

Internet agreement forms have been sent home with pupils, to be signed by parents/guardians and returned.  
If you have not yet received a form, please contact the school office.  

 

Our Digital Leaders have been busy updating subject pages and supporting use of hwb in lessons.  We meet 
once a week in order to keep up to date with hwb developments.  We have been using our hwb laptops in  

lessons and these have been helpful in helping pupils develop digital skills.  All pupils should have hwb login 
details in their organisers.   

 

Digital Leaders assist in the running of our Writing Club (on Wednesdays) and the Coding Club (on Thursdays).  
The clubs are open to KS3 pupils with prior agreement from Form Teachers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Digital Leaders Lead Creative Schools  
 

We have recently been successful in our bid to 
join the Lead Creative Schools Programme.  We 

made a joint application with Heulfan and 
Brynteg Primary Schools, and are looking  

forward to developing some exciting projects 
with pupils from all three schools.  As part of the 

programme we will be inviting creative  

professionals such as authors, actors or  

computer programmers into schools to work with 
our learners. 

Scan the QR code below to visit our  
website www.ysgolbrynalyn.co.uk 

Collecting/Dropping off Pupils  
When dropping pupils off, or when collecting them from school by car, as a matter of safety, please do not 

enter the school grounds.   
Please use the area in front of the school, alternatively, pupils can access the site by using the gate on Bryn 

Glas at the side of the school. 
Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.  


